## City Of Charlotte Department of Public Works

## Memo

To:

City Council

From:

Amy E. Gilson, P.E., Director of Public Works

Date:

June 23, 2016

Re:

Ferric Chloride Tanks

At the city council meeting on June 13, 2016 council member Bahmer requested information about the ferric chloride tanks at the wastewater treatment plant. The replacement of the tanks is budgeted in the coming fiscal year.

The tanks were originally installed as part of the plant construction in 1978. The leak that has been referenced throughout the project occurred in 2009/10 to the best recollection of staff. The leak was patched at that time.

Please let me know if you require additional information.

cc: Gregg Guetschow, City Manager